A-16

Lenzi, Chelsea

From:

mary b kerr <mmbbkk1957@icloud.com>

Sent:

Friday, September 21, 2018 12:38 PM

To:

Mary Beth Kerr; sbcob

Subject:

[Santa Ynez Valley News] Speed limits dropping on short sections of Santa Ynez, Orcutt

roads

 $https://syvnews.com/news/local/speed-limits-dropping-on-short-sections-of-santa-ynez-orcutt/article_d4ce2e18-a030-55b2-8f91-af12a54c394d.html?utm_medium=social\&utm_source=email\&utm_campaign=user-share$

TO: Clerk of the Board of the Board.

September 21, 2018

From: Mary Beth Kerr, Santa Ynez

RE: Lowering the Speed Limit on North Refugio near the SYV High School,

Supervisors please finalize approval at your BOS meeting on October 2nd.

Myself and many members of my/our FB Page - SYV Traffic Safety Have

Shared about numerous near misses on the stretch of road to have the Speed Limit reduced from 55 to 35. Vehicles often carry their speed into the school areaeven when the school zone is peopled with pedestrian students.

It can also be a danger when the speed carries to the STOPLight Zone. At one point I monitored that section with a radar speed gun and traffic was going 35-40 bear the YMCA.

Pedestrians are forced to be extra vigilant as even on a red light vehicles have crossed the STOP LINE causing Kids or myself with the Right Of Way to have to stop back. SCARY!

Thank you for taking the time to read and consider the reasons why the lower speed limit needs to be approved.

Sincerely,

Mary Beth Kerr Santa Ynez, California